Tom Frantz

AB 32 EJAC member

President, Association of Irritated Residents

San Joaquin Valley resident

November 23, 2008

Chairman Nichols and the Air Resources Board members,

The CEQA process for AB 32 seems to have a few problems in my opinion.

First, where is the health study for benefits and detriments for the San Joaquin Valley?  We have, by many measures, the worst air pollution problems in the nation.   We also have extreme poverty and a high proportion of minority residents.  We have the lowest per capita income in the state, the lowest educational levels, and the highest unemployment.  The SJV area contributes significantly to California’s GHG emissions in the form of oil production, transportation corridors, distribution centers, waste reception and disposal, and suburban sprawl onto farmland.  The SJV also has the potential to reduce overall state GHG emissions because of its potential to increase biomass production for various energy schemes and because of its adequate space for solar energy production.  

The question is whether AB 32 will reduce air pollution problems in the SJV or will it actually increase pollution problems because of increased energy production (eg:  the proposed establishment of dozens of ethanol plants in the SJV) without any real decreases in total air pollution?  This needs further study under CEQA regulations to see if there will be any specific SJV health benefits under the scoping plan as AB 32 seems to require.
Also, the alternatives to Cap and Trade are not adequately considered in this plan.  A carbon fee and more regulation could be far more certain than the proposed Cap and Trade to succeed in getting to the targets yet the analysis leading to a rejection of a carbon fee seems to be poorly done.   Carbon fees would directly effect far more of the economy a lot sooner that the phased in Cap and Trade proposal.  How can we know Cap and Trade is the best way when there seems to be no evidence it has worked effectively elsewhere?  
We need certainty that reductions will take place in GHG emissions and we need these reductions as soon as possible.  The alternative is too horrible to consider.  The CEQA study is not at all assuring that the needed reductions will take place.  Political considerations must be set aside in the objective analysis of the effects of this plan.  The governor will soon be gone but the earth will remain with our descendants as witness to our actions today.

Sincerely,
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Tom Frantz

